
 
 
Terms and conditions 
Kindly see the Privacy Policy, and Disclaimer for further information. By accessing, 
browsing and/or using this website, you accept and agree to be bound by these Terms of 
Use, the Disclaimer and the Privacy Policy (“Terms and Conditions”). If you do not agree 
to all of these Terms and Conditions, do not access or use this website! Kartavya may 
revise and update the Terms and Conditions from time to time without notice.  
 

The information on this website is not to be construed as medical advice or 
recommendations or as a substitute for professional medical advice or other professional 
advice. You should consult with a physician or other healthcare professional for any 
healthcare concerns including without limitation before you take any prescription or over 
the counter drugs. The information provided on this website does not replace the 
relationship that exists between patients and their physicians or other healthcare 
professionals. Never disregard your physician’s or other healthcare provider’s advice or 
delay seeking their advice as a result of anything you have read on this website. You 
should direct any questions concerning personal health care to licensed physicians or 
other appropriate health care professionals. This website is not for medical questions, 
requests for service, or clinical concerns regarding care or treatment via email. All 
materials and information contained herein is provided “as is” and is for educational 
purposes only. Use of this website or reliance on any information provided on this 
website or otherwise is solely at your own risk.  

Kartavya does not endorse or guarantee references or sites listed, and no favorable or 
unfavorable inference should be drawn from our listing or failure to list any resource 
here. 

Kartavya do not collect or request any banking information like account number, CVV pin 
number. Kartavya makes a reasonable effort to include accurate, complete, and current 
information on this website, however as the user of this website, you acknowledge that 
you are the recipient of this information and therefore you must take full responsibility 
for how you use the information on this website, and you comprehend and agree that 
Kartavya is neither responsible nor liable for any claim, loss or damage resulting from this 
website usage. 

 


